
The greenhouse seedlings are 

thriving! The violets (pictured, 

Viola pedatifida ) germinated in year 

two, much to our delight and relief.  

And this compass plant (Silphium 

laciniatum ) is developing a great 

root system in its cone-tainer.  

More of Sarahõs seedling òhead 

shotsó can be seen on the Prairie 

Plains Facebook page. 

   March is a restless time, 

characterized by urges to 

clean up, clear out, renew.  

We rake up the debris of the 

prior year to reveal fresh 

green shoots and surprise 

blossoms.  On the prairie, we 

clear the smothering thatch 

with flames, and watch the 

blackened earth spring back 

to life, with vigor, in no time.  

We plant - inside, in the 

greenhouse; outside, in fields 

of old stubble - always with 

intense anticipation.  Over-

head, in unstable skies, the 

avian migration presses on. 

Itõs spring on the plains. 
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Heading out - the Sandhill Cranes came early (some were here all winter) 

and are leaving early as well.   As always, they gave us a great show.  

Thanks to The Nature Conservancy, Rowe Sanctuary and the Crane Trust  

Nature & Visitor Center for providing great viewing sites for crane watchers.  

Before & After 

At top, burning the northern (riverfront) 

border of Griffith Prairie on March 9th; 

Next, the early morning hike along the 

same site the following day. 

Below, the burned area on March 29th. 

Weõve also been burning at Bader Park, 

Bush Island, and Ratzlaff Prairie. 

Amy Jones 

A òsmoke tornadoó formed 

during the burn on Bush Island.  

The whirlwind of smoke 

forms when hot air rises 

quickly through cooler, low -

pressure air above.  As the air 

rises, the column of hot air is 

stretched vertically, which 

intensifies the spinning effect.  
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